
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MILLWOOD NEWS 

ISSUE  No 384 Newsletter date : Friday 15th  March 2019 

HAPPY ST PATRICK'S DAY! 

Sunday 17 March 

 

 

COMMUNICATION WITH SCHOOL 

Rebecca Savage is our excellent parent 
partnership lead and she, along with all 
our staff, work hard to ensure that all 
carers and parents have the best possi-
ble experience whilst your child is at 
Millwood.  

Cath Lomax is our child and Family Sup-
port Worker and many of you will know 
how much she supports you and your 
family.  

The senior leadership team meets every 
week to ensure that we are doing every-
thing possible to keep your child safe 
and promote the best possible provision 
for you and your child. 

Please would parents and carers answer 
the phone when called. We only call in 
emergencies, for example, if your child 
is ill so we need to have your assurance 
that you will pick up. 

Please can you all keep in touch if your 
child is going to be absent.  

Staff are not usually able to leave class 
when they are teaching, for obvious  

STARS OF THE WEEK 

EYFS/KS1 

 

Brady D for excellent listening and under-
standing in all lessons this week, especially 

maths!  

 

KS1/KS2 

 

Jack S for engagement and communica-
tion 

reasons, but are available at other times in 
the day. We can work together with you 
whether it is to contact other agencies on 
your behalf or to reassure you about your 
child's welfare when they have just start-
ed school.  

Working together is how we all succeed. 

Thank you to all of you for the support we 
receive - it is very much appreciated.  

MARATHON FOR MILLWOOD 

On 7 April myself and my husband will be 
taking on the 26.2 miles of the Manches-
ter marathon. We are doing this to raise 
money for Millwood. Our daughter Abbie 
joined Millwood two years ago and it has 
changed everything both for her as an in-
dividual and us as a family. 

As I’m sure you know, the staff are hard 
working, dedicated, wonderful people and 
the children are the most amazing people 
you could wish to meet. 

If you would like to sponsor us in our ef-
forts you can do so at - 

www.gofundme.co/marathonformillwood 

If you wish to follow our training journey 
you can do this using  - 

#marathonformillwood 

Many thanks 

Amanda 
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Whitelow 4 re-
ally enjoyed 
making a fruit 
salad in our 
cooking session 
this week! We 
explored differ-
ent fruits and 
practised cut-
ting an apple, a 
banana and 
strawberries. 
We then se-
quenced pictures to complete our recipe! 
In ICT, we had fun exploring switch toys, 
such as an aeroplane, a remote control 
car and light up torches. Some of us 
practised our mouse skills on the comput-
er! 

 

 

 

Whitelow 5 This week we have been 
doing lots of work on mark making and 
writing. We are doing so well at making 
horizontal, vertical and circular lines. 
Some of the children in Whitelow 5 are 
beginning to write their names as well. 
We explored gross motor movements in 
write dance and then practised our skills 
in shaving foam, oats and with whiteboard 
pens. Well done Whitelow 5! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 1 This week 
in Whitelow 1 we have 
continued to care for 
our bean plants.  We 
cant believe how much 
they have grown, they 
are so tall. We have en-
joyed our guided reading 

sessions fo-
cusing on the 
book “Scaredy 
Cat”.  It’s a very fun story and it 

made us all laugh. We have been busy bakers 
this week making bean biscuits and cakes.  
We always look forward to eating our tasty 
treats. 

Whitelow 2 This week we have been con-
tinuing our wonderful Maths and Art work. 
We went out on the minibus to find shapes 
in the community – they are everywhere!  

      

 

 

 

 

 

Back in the classroom we studied the work 
of Kandinsky, and then recreated it in dance 
and paint. Fabulous. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 3  This week we have been 
working so hard on our physio skills, and 
some of us have been working very hard in 
the pool too. We have also enjoyed pretend-
ing to go to the beach as part of our sensory 
story. It was much warmer there than it was 
in Radcliffe this week! 

 

 



Redvales 1 have 
had another busy 
week. We enjoyed 
our sensory story 
and are all begin-
ning to anticipate 
the different re-
sources. We used 
shaving foam to 
sing maths songs 
and “splat” when 
the currant bun 
was taken. We re-
ally enjoyed exploring different remote 
controlled toys and using cameras to take 
selfies. 

Redvales 2 We have 
had a great week learn-
ing all about the toys the 
Victorians played with. 
We had great fun using a 
cup and ball, diablo and 
skittles. We have also 
cuddled old dolls and 
teddies. We have also 
been mark-making to ‘I 
am Giant’ in write dance and role-playing be-
ing the Giant in “Jack and the Beanstalk”. 

 

Redvales 3 have been working hard on our 
Spelling, Punctuation, Grammar and Hand-
writing. We have been identifying direct 
speech in paragraphs and searching for ad-
jectives! We have been setting ourselves 
targets to improve our handwriting and we 
are enjoying challenges as a team. In Maths 
we have been converting measurements and 
measuring the perimeter of shapes. In Com-
puting we have been creating our own sto-
ries using Microsoft Word and 2Create and 
have been independently saving and printing 
our work. 
What a 
busy week!  

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 4 This week in Redvales 4 we 
have been learning all about 2D and 3D 
shapes and their properties. We were able 
to identify how many faces, edges and verti-
ces they had! We looked at nets of 3D 
shapes and built a square based pyramid and 
a cube. 

 

 

Redvales 5 have been working hard on our 
positional in Mathematics.  We have been 
using our Beebots to go forward, backwards, 
left and right. We have also enjoyed going 
up and down equipment in our Jungle room.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 6 have 
had a wonderful 
week! We enjoyed 
creating big and 
small footprints in 
paint to represent 
Jack and the giant 
in our story “Jack 
and the Beanstalk”. 
We also made paper 
plate faces of the 
different characters using a range of col-
lage material.   Next week we look for-
ward to celebrating St. Patrick’s Day by 
baking Irish soda bread and engaging in 
lots of fun Science activities!  

Irwell 2 This week we have been discov-
ering different textures in science, in-
cluding runny, sticky, lumpy and wet.  The 
sticky honey and runny gloop were definite 
favourites.  We have also been exploring 
the world according to Mary Poppins and 
have made our own bird feeders to 'feed 
the birds.'  There has been some fantas-
tic number recognition and sentence build-
ing using PECS. 

Irwell 3 This week in History we were 
learning about football. We looked at the 
different old and new footballs and the 
old and new football shirts. We tried on a 
range of different football shirts and 
practised some skills outside. It was lots 
of fun!  

Irwell 4 This week 
Irwell 4 have designed, 
planned and made their 
own puppets. Ava made 
a fantastic dog hand 
puppet. We have been 
making electric circuits 
in science and can 
make light bulbs light 
up. We have also en-
joyed our new story 
“Farmer Duck”.  

 

Irwell 5 This week we have been enjoying 
the story of “Foolish Ray” in play format. 
We enjoyed reading the different parts of 
the story as the different characters. We 
have also used the story as a focus for our 
group and individual writing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 6 In PE this half term,  we are 
learning to develop our ball skills. Our lesson 
this week was all about learning to control 
the ball and move in different directions. 
Look at Franky showing us his fabulous con-
trol as he manoeuvred between the cones.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PROGRESS REPORT FROM BUILDING TEAM 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Best wishes 

Helen Chadwick 

Headteacher 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 

REMINDER– Please return you milk order forms as soon as possible. 


